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Mono County Board of Supervisors,  
 
I have been having discussions with staff about the proposal for temporary Cannabis Delivery which is 
on the agenda for tomorrow’s Board of Supervisors meeting.   Staff advised that I send an e-mail 
covering my thoughts ahead of time and copy Scheereen for the record.   
 
Here are my thoughts on cannabis delivery --  
 
Firstly, cannabis delivery is not necessary in Mono County.     This is not filling a real need and there is no 
reason our local dispensaries can't follow safe practices and sell product to go.   With all of the 
challenges we are all facing during this global pandemic, we should be focusing on real needs of those 
that live and work in Mono County and prioritizing accordingly.    
 
In the long term, cannabis delivery in Mono County is not good for economic 
development.   Presumably, when we allow delivery in Mono County then that means that we are 
allowing delivery from outside the unincorporated county.   I understand there are several lawsuits in 
play right now that may change things, but my assumption is that by disallowing delivery within Mono 
County then we are not allowing anyone to deliver (either within or outside the county).   
 
California is the world’s 5th largest economy.   It is reasonable to assume that it is just a matter of time 
before a large, corporate retailer located somewhere outside of the county (i.e. down South) offers 
delivery here.   This already happens with alcohol and there are numerous apps and delivery services 
that come up here.   (I know – I’m a customer and use the Drizly app here in June Lake)    Allowing 
cannabis delivery in Mono County will have a direct economic impact on small businesses here when we 
should be creating an environment for them to flourish.      
 
This will also have a direct impact on Mono County tax revenue as any delivery service from outside the 
county will not be paying the Mono County Cannabis tax.     
 
There are also a whole slew of other issues.    There will be issues with delivery to campgrounds that are 
on federal land.    There will also be issues with products that may be currently illegal through Mono 
County ordinance – how on Earth would the County enforce compliance with delivery services located 
outside of the county?    Especially given the fact that the county will be receiving less revenue as a 
result of this decision.  You will have effectively lost any and all ability to regulate and control the local 
market (i.e. what products are or are not allowed).      
 
It should be noted that even in the short term, the proposal here is that retailers will follow state 
regulations.   The state regulations are quite stringent and, among other things, involve specialized 
delivery vehicles equipped with security cages, custom GPS tracking devices, etc.   It doesn't make sense 
for a local retailer to endure the expenses to remain compliant for a short period of time.   What 
happens to these vehicles when this temporary decision goes away?    We are creating an expectation 
that this temporary decision may lead to a permanent allowance for delivery in Mono County.     
 
From a personal standpoint, High Sierra has been significantly effected by this global pandemic.   We are 
still operating in a safe environment yet our sales don't even cover the cost of employees on most 
days.    We remain open simply as a service to the local community and to help maintain the few jobs we 
did create.    Allowing cannabis delivery will have a material impact on our sales as we can expect that 
our competition will start delivering here.   In order to remain competitive from a business standpoint, 



this essentially forces us to offer delivery which will require all the expenses necessary to remain 
compliant at the state level.    This really isn't a road I'd like to go down.     Quite frankly, I’m surprised 
that the other Cannabis retailer in unincorporated Mono County doesn’t realize that they would likely 
see an immediate impact on their sales if other businesses were delivering in their area.    Cannabis 
delivery even in the short term will hurt local retail businesses, not help them.   
 
I humbly ask that the Board of Supervisors decline to approve this measure and focus on much higher 
priorities.      
 
Thanks for your time and stay safe!  
 
 
Cheers, 
 
John M. DeCoster 
 
High Sierra 
2555 HWY 158 
June Lake, CA  93529 
 
Cell: 310.924.9478 
www.highsierrajunelake.com 
 
 

http://www.highsierrajunelake.com/
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